Naismith Field House Fund Dr. F. C. Allen reports the first contribution

toward a field house for the University. During Rush Week Wesley H. Loomis, Jr., fs'o5, was on the campus and he handed Dr. Allen a five dollar bill to be used in starting a fund to build a great building for basketball, track and other indoor activities. He wants it named for

Dulld a great building for basketball, track and other indoor activities. He wants it named for the inventor of basketball, Dr. James Naismith. He is especially interested in seeing some worthy memorial erected to the great figure who has served the University so long so well.